Colorado Chapter Friends of Mineralogy

JAN 1983

This year has been very busy so far, and we seem to have delayed the collection of dues. I would appreciate it very much if you would immediately send your dues to Pete. The process of keeping track of who has paid their dues is time consuming enough without draging it out over a couple of months. For this reason, do not wait until you come to a meeting to hand your dues to Pete, send them in now and get it done with.

There will be a board meeting in Jack's office at 7 pm, Monday, 10 January, 1983. The club meeting will be held at 7:30 pm Thursday, 13 January, 1983. The topic of the presentation will be Mineral Collecting in New Mexico, by Joe Taggart. The presentation will include many colored slides of mineral specimens from New Mexico, both from my collection and the collection of the New Mexico Bureau of Mines Mineral Museum. The talk will also include copies of photographs from the early 1900's from the U.S.Geological Survey Photo Archives. The talk will not be overly technical in nature and should be of interest to all members. Please bring any New Mexico minerals that you want to show off or talk about to the club meeting for inclusion in the glass case.

friends of Mineralogical record 95

COLORADO CHAPTER

1983 DUES STATEMENT

Annual dues for the Friends of Mineralogy, Colorado Chapter are due now and may be sent to the chapter treasurer, Pete Modreski, in the amount of \$10, payable to Friends of Mineralogy, Colorado Chapter.

Please pay your dues by March 1, 1983. The chapter will benefit from prompt payment of everyone's dues, because we have had considerable expenses for the manuscript typing on the Minerals of Colorado Update and our treasury is fairly depleted.

Of the dues payment, \$2 is sent to Friends of Mineralogy, Inc. (the national organization) and the remainder is kept by the chapter. Once your dues have been received, a receipt from the chapter treasurer and a chapter membership card will be sent to you. After a somewhat greater time lag, you will also receive an FM membership card from national FM. Please send your dues to:

Peter J. Modreskí 8075 W. Fremont Dr. Littleton, CO 80123

Be sure to inform us if your address or telephone number have changed since the 1982 membership list.